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To:     Each Member of the Leadership Team 

   Each Assistant National Director HR 

   Each Hospital Group CEO 

   Each Hospital Group Director of HR 

   Each CHO Head of HR 

   Each Chief Officer CHO 

   Each CEO Section 38 Agencies 

   Each HR Manager Section 38 Agencies 

    

From:   Rosarii Mannion, National Director Human Resources 

 

Date:    16
th

 November, 2017 

 

Subject:  HR Circular 013/2017 and HR Circular 013a/2017 Injury at Work Allowance 

______________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Dear Colleagues, 

I refer to HR Circular 013/2017 Injury at Work Allowance which issued in June 2017, and which is being 

replaced by HSE HR Circular 013a/2017 (see attached).  

The amendment and subsequent replacement arises due to the removal of the statement that SPSPS health 

service employees must have completed a two year vesting period as part of the eligibility conditions for 

access to the injury allowance. This statement was included in error and a clarification was issued (see 

attached memorandum 3 August 2017).  All other provisions within Circular 013/2017 remain unchanged 

and are contained with HR Circular 013a/2017.  

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

__________________________________ 

Rosarii Mannion 

National Director of Human Resources 


